## CITY OF PORTLAND, MAINE DEPARTMENT OF BUILDING INSPECTION

April 22, 1957

Copy to: Health Director

Mr. Leland Murray Shore Road Cape Elizabeth, Maine

Dear Mr. Murray:

With relation to permit applied for to demolish a building or portion of building at 9 Portland Pier it is unlawful to commence demolition work until a parmit has been issued from this department.

Section 6 of the ordinance for rodent and vermin control provides: "It shall be unlawful to demolish any building or structure unless provision is made for rodent and vermin eradication. No permit for the demolition of a building or structure shall be issued by the Building Inspector until and unless provisions for rodent and vermin eradication have been carried out under supervision of a pest control operator registered with the Health Department.

The building permit for demolition cannot be issued until the provisions of this section have been satisfied. It is the obligation of owner or demolition contractor or both to take up with the Health Department the matter of complying with this section, being prepared to inform that department what registered pest control operator is to be employed.

Very truly yours,

Inspector of Buildings

WicD/H

Eradication of this building has been completed.

Health Director

Edwardertich

Date 25 Apr 5